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SCHOOL OF SCIENCE DEAN NAMED 

The I.U. board of trustees approved appointment of Dr. Marshall C. Yovits, 
professor of computer and information science and professor of electrical 
engineering at Ohio State University, as dean of the Purdue University 
School of Science at Indiana University-Purdue Universi:ty at Indianapolis, 
at its September 8 meeting. 

The action, taken concurrently with similar approval by trustees of Purdue 
University, is effective January 1, 1980. 

"Excellence in the School of Science is a matter of major importance at IUPUI, 
both for the sake of our students and for our community," said Dr. Glenn W. 
Irwin, Jr., I.U. vice president for Indianapolis. 

"I am confident that the high quality teaching and research programs which 
the school has developed will be enhanced as Dean Yovits and the faculty 
refine the curriculum and explore further research areas. I have no doubt 
that with Dr. Yovits' leadership business and industry soon will regard the 
School of Science as one of the most valuable resources in Central Indiana," 
he said. 

At Ohio State University, Yovits established, developed and guided the 
Department of Computer and Information Science. Until September, 1978, he was 
also chairman of the department and director of the Computer and Information 
Science Research Center. He has been active in teaching and research in 
areas of information systems and computer applications. Yovits' current 
research, supported by the National Science Foundation, is concerned with 
development of a general theory of information flow and analysis and the 
effect of information on decision making. 

Before joining OSU in 1966, Yovits was with the Office of Naval Research for 
10 years where he established and headed the Information Systems Branch 
and also served as director of the Naval Analysis Group. 

Yovits was awarded 
Schenectady, N.Y. 
in physics. 

B.S. and M.S. degrees in physics by Union College at 
At Yale University he earned an M.S. and a Ph.D. degree 

In other personnel actions affecting the Indianapolis campus, the trustees 
approved the appointment of Rozella May Schlotfeldt as professor of 
nursing and interim executive director of the Midwest Alliance in Nursing 
(MAIN). Headquartered at the I.U. School of Nursing in Indianapolis, MAIN 
hopes to promote a rational system of higher education in nursing, improve 
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nursing practices and advance nursing research in a 13-state area. 

Carol Nathan was named assistant dean of the faculties at IUPUI. She also 
holds positions as associate professor and director of occupational therapy 
in the Division of Allied Health Sciences of the School of Medicine. 

The board also approved the appointment of Carl Dortch as adjunct professor in 
the School of Business and in the School of Public and Environmental Affairs. 
Dortch is a special assistant to Dr. Irwin, a post he accepted after his 
recent retirement as president of the Indianapolis Chamber of Commerce. 

* * * 

Permission to proceed with preliminary planning for two new intensive care 
units in Indiana University Hospital was approved. 

The two units -- for cardiac and surgical intensive care patients -- will 
replace the five existing areas in the hospital where such care is delivered. 

Estimated project cost is $4,729,420. Financing for the projects would come 
from hospital revenues. 

The proposed increase (18) in the number of intensive care beds will enable the 
hospital to meet the needs of an increasing volume of critically ill referral 
patients. 

* * * 

Construction is beginning this month on the Michigan Street East Garage. The 
Wilhelm Construction Co. of Indianapolis submitted the lowest of five bids 
for the project and the bid of $2,767,840 was approved by the trustees. 

When completed by the fall of 1980, the mound-type parking facility will 
have a capacity for 463 vehicles. 

In other action, the board approved the purchase of some $95,000-worth of 
equipment for the Toxicology Department, equipment to help replace what was 
destroyed April 25 in an arson fire. 

The trustees also approved the awarding of a contract for a_relay tower at 
Franklin College to allow the signal from the Indiana Higher Education 
Telecommunications System to be received at the IUPUI Columbus Center and the 
Columbus Cablevision System. The instructional television fixed service 
tower at Franklin College is an important element in the development of the IHETS 
state-wide closed circuit TV network, according to Dr. Jane Richards, executive 
director of IHETS. 

* * * 

CIRCLE CITY CIRCUIT RETURNS 

Students have scheduled September 29 through October 6 for the fall edition of 
their annual festival, Circle City Circuit (CCC). 
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The festival, formerly held in the spring, presents a variety of activities 
to support the Circle City Circuit Scholarship Fund. IUPUI students, 
members of the faculty and staff, and persons from the community may 
participate. 

An "Almost Anything Goes" contest and a noon cookout September 29 at the 
Union Building will kick off the week-long festivities. The tennis tournament 
finals are scheduled for October 2 at 3 p.m. at the Indianapolis Sports 
Center, 725 West New York Street. The October 3 agenda includes an ice cream 
social and a flea market at the Union Building. The volleyball tournament 
champions also will be determined October 3 at 6 p.m. at the School of 
Physical Education, 1010 West 64th Street. 

Displays, exhibits, and demonstrations of special interest to women will be 
featured during the Warm Weather Women's Festival (WWWF) October 4 at Cavanaugh 
Mall, 925 West Michigan Street. Also provided in the 'festival within a 
festival' are a noon cookout and concert. 

A shotgun start will begin the annual Circle City Circuit golf outing 
October 5. Golfers will meet at 1 p.m. at the Eagle Creek Golf Course for 
the 18-hole scramble event. 

The highlight of the entire new fall edition of the CCC festival is the 
canoe race. The IUPUI School of Physical Education, 1010 West 64th Street, 
will be the new location of the annual CCC event in which students, faculty, 
staff, and members of the community compete. Area businesses and organizations 
sponsor canoe race teams to generate money for the scholarship fund. 

For further information, contact the Student Activities Office, Cavanaugh 
Hall, Room 322, 925 West Michigan Street, Indianapolis, 46202 or call 264-3931. 

* * * 

WHO, WHAT, WHEN, WHERE AND SOMETIMES WHY 

Displays -- Pharmacy displays at University Hospital are: Monday, Breon 
Laboratories; Wednesday, Geigy Pharmaceutical Company; Friday, Ayerst Laboratories. 
Hours are 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

Seminar -­
Building. 
and Intact 
3:45 p.m., 

Department of Biochemistry, 4 p.m. Monday, Room 326, Medical Science 
"Stimulation of cAMP Production by Fluoride in Isolated Hepatocytes 
Rats." Dr. David W. Allmann, associate professor. Coffee hour, 
Room 409. 

Colloquium -- September 25, 12 noon, Room 305, School of Nursing. Nursing 
Research Colloquium, "Self Concept and Perceptions of Discriminations of Male 
Nursing Students" by Van Hoang, R.N., M.P.H. 

Oncology -- Dr. John Jesseph will speak on "Carcinoma of Colon" at Grand Tumor 
Rounds, Wednesday, 11 a.m., in Room R-104 of the Radiation Therapy Building. 
Open to all residents and medical, dental and nursing students. Call Ext. 8809 
if you plan to attend. 

Coming Up -- Dr. Miriam Langsam, IUPUI History Department, will lead a discussion 
following the ISU Readers' Theater video-taped presentation of "From Suffering 
to Suffrage" at 7 p.m. Monday at the YWCA. The program, which deals with the 
men and women who fought for and against women's suffrage, is open to the public. 

* * * 
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NEWS 'N' NOTES FROM HERE 'N' THERE 

Leadership -- The I.U. Indianapolis Center of the Division of Labor Studies 
will present classes in union leadership Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays and 
Thursdays from 8 to 10 weeks beginning September 24. All classes will be held in 
the Union Building. Further information mav be obtained from the Division of 
Labor Studies, I.U. Indianapolis Center, 526 Union Building, 1300 West Michigan 
Street, Indianapolis 46202. 

Registration -- The spring program of Saturday School classes at the Herron 
School of Art for junior high and high school students will begin Saturda_y~ 
The students need not be enrolled in an art program at their school. Purpose 
of the program is to motivate and provide skill development for students interested 
in art. Scholarships are provided through the student's art department. Students 
may also attend on a tuition basis, $30 for the 10 week session. A variety 
of classes is offered, including life-drawing, painting, water color, portrait 
drawing, printmaking and photography. For additional information call 923-3651. 

Training -- Interviewing Techniques for Supervisors, by Mary Jane Maxwell, training 
coordinator, will be held from 9 to 11 a.m. Friday in NU 232. The program is 
intended for but not limited to supervisors who interview bi-weekly personnel. 
For more information call Ext. 8241. 

Closed -- The financial aids office in the Berkey Building will be closed for 
repairs on Friday. It will re-open on Monday, September 24. 

Deadline -- Papers have been requested to be presented at the Sixth Annual Patient 
Care Research Colloquium to be held November 13. Deadline for receipt of 
abstracts is this Tuesday. Papers which deal with any area of nursing £!'actice~ 
and both completed and on-going studies are acceptable. Contact either Sherrilyn 
Passo, Ext. 4342 or 7253, or Diann Smith Ext. 8842. 

CORRECTION -- The Shuttle of IUPUI begins service south from the Krannert Building 
at 38th Street at 8:25 a.m. Last week's Green Sheet had this time listed 
incorrectly. 

Grand Prize -- Fred Gaspar of ICFAR took the $1,000 in cash in the Credit Union's 
"Las Vegas Trio or $1,000 in Cash Drawing." The Grand Prize winner was drawn 
by Ken Beckley, Director of University Relations for IUPUI. Other IUPUI winners 
included Mary Ann Halms, a set of luggage, and Salome Blackman, Nancy Ellis, 
and R. H. Severance, leather wallets with $10 enclosed. The names were drawn 
from hundreds of chances from all four Credit Union branches. 

Available -- Season tickets for the 1979-80 season of the Indianapolis Opera 
Company are available. This year's productions include La Boheme (Sept. 28-29), 
Carmen (Dec. 14-15), and Rigoletto (Feb. 22-23). Seats in the Murat Theater are 
$15, $12.50, $10, $7.50, and $5. There is a $5 discount on all season tickets 
except the $5 seats. To order, leave name and extension number at the IUPUI 
Music Department office, Ext, 3565. 
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